
Dear Mr. Carter: 

HEADQUARTERS 
U. S. FORCES, EUROPEAN THEATER 

Office of the Chief of Staff 

22 .August 1945 

Thank you very much for sendin~ me the clippings of the 
news and editorial cornnent on General Simpson's homecoming. I am 
delighted that he had such a splendid reception both at Fort Worth 
and in his home town. ~ suspect that we owe you thanks for a good 
deal of it because in the arrangements and the publicity I seem to 
see a touch of the Amon Carter ~enius. At any rate, it was very 
thoughtful of you to send me the clippings and I sincerely appre­
ciate it. 

It was good to see you in Rei.ms. Things are in such a 
state of flux at the moment that it is hard to forecast the future, 
but I hope that we will meet again in the not too distant future. 

With my sincere thanks for all the thoughtful things 
you have done for us, 

Mr • .Amon G. Carter 
The Fort Worth Star-Telegram 
Fort Worth 
Texas 

Faithfully, 

W. B. SMITH 
Lieutenant General, U, S. A. 


